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April 9, 2013

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE CHARTER TOWNSHIP OF SHELBY SIDEWALK COMMITTEE HELD ON TUESDAY, APRIL 9, 2013 IN THE LOBBY CONFERENCE ROOM, 52700 VAN DYKE, SHELBY TOWNSHIP, MICHIGAN.
The meeting was called to order at 5:03 p.m. by Craig Cowper.
Members Present:
Susan Rohall, Phil Lauwers, Stanley Grot, Craig Cowper, Russ Matika, Mary Beth Zinn, Gus Pikula
Member Absent:
None
Also Present:
Tina Vaglica, Township Engineer 


Roy/Pat Simms, 6373 Thorneycroft

Tenny Mannino, 6557 N. Twindale Ct.


Patricia Mannino, 6664 Yarborough 


Tom Plotkowski, 6544 Montgomery

Frank & Mary Jane Purczynski, 51784 Churchill

Patrick Connelly, 6258 Thorneycroft

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
MOTION by Grot, supported by Pikula, to approve the minutes of the March 12, 2013 meeting as submitted. 
Motion carried.
BUSINESS FROM THE FLOOR/VISITOR

Mr. Cowper stated we are going to discuss the Monfort Elementary road project.  He opened the floor for public comment.  He did mention that there are two new committee members who are new to this topic.
The following residents spoke in favor of the proposed sidewalk:

Roy & Pat Simms

Tenny Mannino
Patricia Mannino

The following residents spoke against the proposed sidewalk project:

Tom Plotkowski
Frank & Mary Jane Purczynski

Patrick Connelly

Mr. Cowper read a letter opposing the proposed sidewalk into the record from Mr. and Mrs. Sobetski who could not attend tonight’s meeting.
Mr. Cowper closed the public comment section of the meeting.  The committee will now be able to ask questions of the residents.  
Mr. Pikula questioned why the four properties were singled out to be the ones to get the sidewalk.  Mr. Cowper mentioned it was brought to the committee’s attention by the residents as the area to be focused on.  He also stated due to the cost factor, the sidewalks were not considered to be continued to Mound.  

Ms. Vaglica stated should the sidewalks be installed there will be culverts and swales to advert any drainage issues.  
Further discussion was held regarding the storm drains and the proposed sidewalk site.  
Mr. Grot questioned if any of the properties are fenced in.  One resident stated he has a fence but the sidewalk would not interfere with it.

Mr. Grot also asked if any of the four property owners have children who attend the school.  It was responded that yes, Mr. and Mrs. Sobetski do.  

Mr. Matika stated he has visited the site three times in the morning as well as the afternoon.  He watched the traffic flow and the people walking.  He stated that almost everyone walks on the grass.  The traffic is horrendous.  There are many cars parked on the east side of the school and both sides of the road.  He has an issue putting a sidewalk in front of someone’s home who doesn’t want it.  The policy of the Sidewalk Committee is not to install sidewalks within subdivisions, but along main roads and to gain access to parks.  There are other alternatives such as a special assessment district and the SEMCOG program.  
MOTION by Matika, supported by Pikula, to receive and file the Montgomery Road Project information. 

Motion carried.

ENGINEER’S REPORT
Ms. Vaglica had nothing to report.
TOWNSHIP PLANNER’S REPORT
Mr. Wynn was not present.
OLD BUSINESS
a. Monfort Elementary (Montgomery Road Project)
This item was previously discussed under Business from the Floor.
b. 2013 Master Project List Review

Mr. Cowper stated this item will not be discussed tonight. 
c. SEMCOG Email Review

Mr. Cowper has received some information on the SEMCOG program, and yes we can apply under this program.

Ms. Vaglica mentioned that there is a deadline of April 22, 2013 to apply for this grant program.
She further mentioned we might be able to receive some funding for the 25 Mile Road project near Malow Junior High.  The principal needs to be contacted and a committee formed.

Mr. Grot suggested contacting Mr. Schmidt, since he has interest in 25 Mile Road and Jewell.  Mr. Cowper will attempt to get in contact with him.
d. REMINDER Shelby Township Clean Up Day April 27th
Mr. Cowper reminded the committee of the date for the Township Clean Up Day.  He asked if anyone is planning to participate.  He will be out-of-town and will not be able to participate.  He is open to doing another day should other members of the committee commit.  
NEW BUSINESS

No new business to report.
CORRESPONDENCE

a. Email from Resident 25 Mile Road.
Mr. Cowper received some correspondence from a resident asking about 25 Mile Road and Jewell.  He stated we don’t have any of the right-of-ways except for four houses next to Whitney Estates.  If we put this on our master project list we will definitely need the DPW to work on this also.

Ms. Vaglica asked if Mr. Cowper received her email regarding the Schoenherr sidewalk off of Trilogy.  He stated he did receive that email.  

She indicated that Trilogy built their sidewalk in front of their development and the Department of Roads required that they be raised.  Now the sidewalk is up very high and has an extreme drop off.

Mr. Matika questioned if this is located at the southeast corner of 21 Mile Road and Schoenherr.  Ms. Vaglica stated yes.

Ms. Vaglica stated there are five properties which we could use to connect to Hall Road. Mr. Cowper stated that any project on Schoenherr is of high importance with as much traffic as there is.  

Mr. Cowper stated we will need a cost estimate first before we decide whether to add it to our 2013 Project List or our 2014 Road Trip.  Ms. Vaglica stated this will have to be put off until next year due to obtaining the necessary easements.    
ADJOURNMENT
MOTION by Rohall, supported by Lauwers, to adjourn.
Motion carried.

The meeting adjourned at 5:58 p.m.

                                                             __________________________________

                              


   Craig Cowper, Chairman
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